
ORCHARD VIEW SCHOOLS

BOARD OF EDUCATION

Orchard View High School – Community Room

16 N. Quarterline Road

Muskegon, Michigan 49442

MINUTES . WORKING SESSION
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE

March 06, 2017 @ 6:30 p.m.
I.
  ROUTINE BUSINESS:
a. Call to Order
Meeting called to Order @ 6:30 p.m by T. Joppie
b. Roll Call

Members Present: T. Joppie, J. Hallberg, C. Bankhead, J. Taylor.  L. Johnson arrived @ 6:32 p.m.
 Members Absent: B. Zitka
c. Public Comment - None
II.
  PRESENTATIONS:
a. OVEE Update – Tom Hamilton provided an update of the current events and curriculum taking place at OVEE.  He provided a handout with student behavior expectations, math growth data and upcoming family events.  Mr. Hamilton brought the new Chromebooks and gave a brief demonstration of how the units are being used to incorporate social studies and geography with reading. 
b. Kim Bidwell reviewed the General Fund, Food Service, Community Education and Technology Millage Fund March Budget Amendments.
   III.
  DISCUSSION ITEMS:
a. Jim Nielsen presented the board with the proposed School of Choice openings for the 2017/2018 school year.  The Board agreed to vote on the number of openings at the March 13, 2017 Regular Board Meeting.
b. Jack Timmer delivered a presentation regarding the purchase of 5000 LED light bulbs to replace current fluorescent bulbs.  Jack stated that Consumers Energy is currently offering a $5.00 rebate per bulb which would mean a net cost per bulb of $1.66 each.  The operation of the more efficient bulbs would save the district $3,700 in energy costs the first year and $12,000 per year thereafter.
c. Kim Bidwell asked the Board to renew the Chartwells Annual Food Service Contract for the 3rd year of a 4 yr. contract.
   IV.
  SUPERINTENDENT’S ITEMS:
a. Jim asked the board members for input on what they would like to have presented during the May Work Session meeting.  The board members expressed interest in both an Athletics presentation given by the Athletic Director and also a facilities discussion.
b. Jim commented that the Bowling Team has done exceptionally well and is wondering if the Board would be interested in making bowling a school sport.  He states that bowling is a sport that meets the Title IX requirements and that the school is currently assuming responsibility for transportation.
    V.
  BOARD PRESIDENT’S ITEMS:
a. President Joppie stated that we need a volunteer board member for the MAISD    budget review on Tuesday, April 25, 2017.  Lateesha Johnson volunteered to attend the Budget Review.
b. President Joppie expressed interest in further discussing the making of bowling into a school sport during the athletic discussion at the March 13, 2017 Board Meeting.

 VI.       BOARD MEMBERS’ ITEMS:
a. J. Taylor inquired as to whether anyone followed up regarding the public comment received during the February Regular Board Meeting.  Mr. Nielsen responded that he had met with Mrs. Ream, as directed by President Joppie to discuss her concerns about Coach Hairiston.  Mrs. Ream wanted assurance that the coach would not be reprimanded or let go due to the incidents at the MY WAY Wrestling Meet.   Mr. Nielsen assured her that there would be no repercussions for the coach and that he would be independently evaluated.  
VII.       ADJOURNMENT:
 Motion to adjourn:

Motion:  J. Hallberg 
  
Support:  T. Joppie

Carried: 5-0
Meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.

